
Churches in the Benefice of Rural East York 
Dunnington, Holtby, Stockton-on-the-Forest and Warthill 

NEWSLETTER 
SUNDAY 13th July, 2025 

Readings: Col 1:1-14; Luke 10:25-37 

Sunday 20th July 

10:30 am Morning Worship,  Holy Trinity,   
      Stockton 

10:30 am Contemporary Holy Communion,                  
   St. Nicholas, Dunnington 

12:30 pm BapƟsm, St. Nicholas, Dunnington    

7:00 pm Sunday@7,  Tower Room, St, Nicholas,  
      Dunnington 

Week Commencing 13th July:  

Tuesday 15th July: 
9:00 am Morning Prayer, St. Mary, Warthill 
1:45pm LiƩle People Play and Praise, Tower Room, 

St. Nicholas, Dunnington 
7:30 pm PCC MeeƟng, Tower Room,  

St. Nicholas, Dunnington 
Wednesday 16th July:  
9:00 am Holy Communion followed by coffee,  St. 

Nicholas, Dunnington 
10:00 am BCP Holy Communion, Holy Trinity, Stockton 
7:00 pm Compline via Zoom 
7:30 pm House Group, 9 Lime Tree Mews, 

Dunnington 
Thursday 17th July: 
7:30 pm Laudate Rehearsal, Tower Room, St. 

Nicholas, Dunnington 
Friday 18th July: 
10:00 am Dunnington School Leavers Service, St. 

Nicholas, Dunnington 
1:30 pm Joe Stow’s funeral, St. Nicholas, Dunnington 
Saturday 19th July: 
10:00 am Community Café in the Tower Room   

Sunday: 13th July 

8:00 am BCP Holy Communion, St. Nicholas,  
       Dunnington 
10:30 am Holy Communion, Holy Trinity, Stockton 
  to be aƩended by York Charity ‘Restore’  
10:30 am Morning Worship, St. Nicholas,  
       Dunnington 
12:30 pm Holy Communion, St. Nicholas, Dunnington 

FOR GENERAL ENQUIRIES, PLEASE CONTACT REV. KATH MCBRIDE AT 
REVKMCBRIDE@GMAIL.COM OR ON 01904 489349 

Circuit Farewell Service 
10.30am Sunday 20th July, 2025 

Haxby & Wigginton Methodist Church 

Join with others from across the circuit to say farewell to 
David Bidnell, Judith Stoddart and John Schofield, as they 
move to new circuits.  

Many of the St Nicholas congregaƟon will remember John 
Schofield as Dunnington’s Methodist Minister. 

Help needed!!  

Would anyone who has 
volunteered to provide cakes or 
buns, please make sure Kath 
knows, so that we can coordinate 
days and make sure we have enough.  
We need lots of egg boxes, cereal boxes and other medium 
to large cardboard boxes please for craŌs.  
Please conƟnue to pray for fun and safety, and for children 
to experience God’s love during the week.  

Joe Stow. We heard last weekend that Joe has died, he would 
have been 103 in September.   Many of St Nicholas people will 
know Joe as churchwarden, and as a valued member of the 
community.   His funeral will be at St Nicholas on 18th July . 

Dunnington School Leavers Service 

We will welcome Dunnington School to St Nicholas 
Church on Friday for their leavers Service.  

Please pray for all our young people, and their teachers, as the end 
of the school year approaches, and as many of them will move to 
new classes or the next stage in their educaƟon. 



To receive newsleƩers by e-mail, contact grapevine@reychurches.org.uk. Also available on the St Nicholas Church website and in St Nicholas Church. 
To receive the Methodist Circuit News, please contact the office by e-mail—yorkcircuitoffice@gmail.com or phone 07984 019995. 

Next newsleƩer on Sunday 20th July.  E-mail items to grapevine@reychurches.org.uk by 9.00 am on Thursday 17th July.  

Benefice Safeguarding Team: 

Mary Murray -  Benefice Safeguarding Adviser 
Joanne Muller -  Policies and Parish Dashboard 
Eve Scoreby -  DBS Checks and Safeguarding Training  
       Records 
 
· In the first instance, please contact Mary Murray   –

Tel: 01904 488441 
· In her absence, please contact The Reverend Kath 

McBride -revkmcbride@gmail.com 01904 489349 

LecƟonary Corner at St Nicholas: 

Wydale Weekend 
The Rev Jane Speck, chaplain at York St John 

University, is leading the Saturday on the theme of 
Prayer.  

We sƟll have some spaces for all the weekend, (12th 
to 14th September) or for the Saturday only.  
There are booking forms in all our churches.  

Do consider coming to join us. 

14 July:  John Keble, Priest, Tractarian, Poet  1866 

15 July:  Swithun, Bishop of Winchester  c.862 

19 July:  Gregory and Macrina Gregory, Bishop of Nyssa 
  and his sister, Macrina, Deaconess.           
  Teachers of the Faith.  c.394 and c.379 

Children and Families Worker for the 
Churches of Rural East York 

Do you have a passion for helping young people and 
their families explore faith?  
We’re looking for someone to share our vision of 
reaching out to younger generaƟons, who will build 
relaƟonships, develop acƟviƟes, lead teams and 
contribute to our worship across the benefice.  
Resources, computer and office space is provided at 
the church, but parƟal homeworking, and flexibility of 
hours, are possible. £26.5k pro rata, 12 hours full Ɵme 
equivalent plus pension 5% employer contribuƟons. 
We are seeking someone who is sympatheƟc to the 
ChrisƟan faith.  

For a full role descripƟon and other enquiries,  
please contact Rev Kath McBride 

revkmcbride@gmail.com  
07740 291548 or 01904 489349 

Deadline for applicaƟons is 5pm on  
Thursday 17th July, 2025 

ARE YOU HANDY WITH A 
SPANNER? 

We are looking for volunteers who 
would be happy to be on a contact list 

for carrying out small odd-job type 
tasks in and around the church building. 

If you would be willing to help out, please e-mail : 

pcc-secretary@stnicholasdunnington.org uk 


